
. 

 

 

 

March 10……..Pioneer Area Meeting..Roseburg 

March 23……..Schuyler Colfax Birthday 

March 23-25...Spring Northwest Odd Fellow / 

Rebekah Association & Department Council 

Meeting..Chilliwack, BC 

March 31……..Vineyard Area Meeting..Sherwood 

 

   

 

   

May flowers always line your path and 
sunshine light your day.  May songbirds 
serenade you every step along the way.  
May a rainbow run beside you in a sky 
that’s always blue.  And may happiness fill 
your heart each day your whole life 
through.   ~  Irish Blessing 

Schuyler Colfax 

Jr. ,  one of 

America’s most 

colorful statesmen 

was born on 

March 23, 1823. 

He was an 

A m e r i c a n 

j o u r n a l i s t , 

businessman, and 

politician from 

I n d i a n a .  H e 

served as a United 

S t a t e s 

Representative, Speaker of the House of 

Representatives, and the 17th Vice President of the 

United States.  This man, Schuyler Colfax , was an 

ardent Odd Fellow.  He fought for and obtained the 

world’s first auxiliary for women in any Fraternal 

Order.  It was the Rebekah degree, and Colfax himself 

wrote the impressive ritual, which still stands today as a 

monumental example of its type.  The Order honors 

him on his birthday. 
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Ahoy Mateys,  

     As we move into March we 

see the season change from a 

cold, dark winter to glimpses of 

a brighter day, warmer weather 

and new starts to life, plants, etc. 

We find us in the Odd Fellows 

Order making a new start also. 

We have members moving into 

new positions and lodges 

moving in a forward direction. 

     We all remember the encouragement given to a 

member to accept the challenge of a new position to 

progress as a Lodge. Let’s please continue the 

encouragement of your leaders and assist them when it 

is needed. As some officer’s step into uncharted waters 

with a position they have never held, let’s assist them 

with the experience that some in the Lodge may have. 

     Some Odd Fellows have had years of experience at 

numerous positions. To those Odd Fellows please 

remember that while you may be in your comfort zone 

with that position, some fresh ideas and thoughts from 

others including new members, may be the key to 

moving the Lodge forward this term. 

      As we all work together, we are reminded of the 

bundle of sticks in the First Degree. One stick alone is 

easily broken, but together the bundle stands firm and 

strong. That too is true for The Grand Lodge. Our Grand 

Lodge is the bundle. 

     Let’s look to assist other Lodges as well as our own 

and do it in an FL&T manner. Doing so, please 

remember the three Turkish Gates. First gate; is it 

TRUE? Second Gate; is what you are doing 

NECESSARY? The third Gate; is it KIND? 

     Many people think of the words GUNG HO as a 

military term referring to elite, regimented actions. The 

words GUNG HO translated from Chinese means 

WORK TOGETHER. As we continue our voyage this 

term let’s use our experience, knowledge, fresh ideas, 

and creativity of all our members and make the Grand 

Lodge of Oregon that “Bundle of Sticks” strong and 

firm by working together. 

     Thanks for all your energy and efforts thus far on our 

voyage. Continue to pursue, land is soon to be on the 

horizon. Steady as she goes “Mates!” 

 

“Individual commitment to a group effort – that is 

what makes a team work, a company work, a society 

work. A civilization work.” ~ Vince Lombardi 

 

In FL&T, 

Gary J. Kniss, 

Grand Master 

March 6……..Jacksonville No. 10 

March 13……Myrtle Creek No. 38 

March 20…...Springfield No. 70 

March 24…...Grand Lodge Executive Meeting 

March 27…...Mt. Jefferson No. 196 & Bend No. 218 

     The Living Legacy Program needs every Odd Fellow 

and Rebekah in the Order to help the Grand Lodge of 

Oregon support the Sovereign (International) Grand 

Lodge’s Program. It is easy and we all do in some part 

big or small help planet earth with living things. Any 

plants, shrubs, trees, flowers, vegetables as well as 

ground cover counts as it enhances the earth’s livability. 

So, whether it be a huge reforestation project or a house 

plant it all counts. Please have your Vice Grand get the 

count of your members or Committee if you have one 

and send it to Grand Lodge no later than April 15th.  

This will help us; the Grand Lodge of Oregon support 

the Sovereign Grand Lodge (International) “Living 

Legacy Program” which in turn benefits Mother Earth. 

Thank you Brothers and Sisters and we look forward to 

your reports coming into The Grand Lodge Office. 

 

Gary J. Kniss, 

Grand Master 

Lucky stars above you, 
sunshine on your way, 

many friends to love you, 
joy in work and play 

laughter to outweigh each care, 
in your heart a song 

and gladness waiting everywhere 
all your whole life long! 
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Hello Everyone! 

     I hope everyone’s having a good 

winter still because the groundhog 

saw his shadow. Still want it to 

snow but all I get is frozen roads 

and still school, but oh well.     

     I’ve had a good winter so far 

especially being able to go on my 

first official visit to Spunky Blue 

Birds No. 93! My mom Tara, my cousin Clara, and I 

drove up Saturday afternoon to Sylvia’s cabin to spend 

the night with two of their members Piper and Dani. We 

had a lot of fun and I want to thank Sylvia again for 

offering and letting us stay in her cabin. The next day we 

went to their lodge and I had the honor of doing the 

installation of officers for their club. After the installation 

we had cake and punch and visited with everyone! I had 

so much fun with this first visit and can’t wait until the 

next one!  

     The next trip I will be going on is to Yakima, 

Washington for the Washington board meeting, and my 

official visit to Pasco No. 14. I’m excited to see everyone 

that will be there! 

 

In Happiness Through Service, 

Stephanie Wigle 

Have you seen daffodils 

blooming?  They are so 

beautiful and I know Spring is 

on the way when I see them.  

Granted in my travels I am still 

seeing snow and rain in spots 

but the promise of Spring is 

present. 

I want to remind everyone that if 

they are mailing something to me it needs to go to my 

address not the Grand Lodge.  It takes it twice as long 

to get to me.  If you are mailing anything to the 

Rebekah Assembly you need to use the Rebekah 

Assembly address not the Grand Lodge address.  

Secretaries and DDPS, all the information you have in 

your packets will tell you where things are to be 

mailed and when. That is why we give you these 

packets.  If Mary, our Assembly Secretary, sends 

anything out that needs to be filled out she will always 

tell you where you need to walk it.  If you are not 

doing this correctly there is a possibility we are not 

receiving everything or we are getting it late.  Thank 

you for your consideration in this matter. 

     Somewhere in this article there is something that 

just isn’t quite right.  The first one to call or email 

telling me what it is wins a prize.  So it does pay to 

read the articles all the way through.   

The plans are coming together for session and I am 

very excited to see all of you.  I am not going to give 

away all the things that we have planned. I need to 

surprise you with some things.  But I do need to tell 

you ahead of time that on Thursday it is slipper day so 

be sure and bring your favorite house slippers for that 

day.  Be sure to get your lodge delegate forms into 

Mary as soon as possible, that will help us in planning 

for the committees. 

Keep fluttering until we meet up again.  In FL&T 

 

Brenda Spence, 

Rebekah Assembly President 

Heceta Odd Fellow Lodge No. 111 

Michael Raines 

May the dreams you hold dearest  

be those which come true and  

the kindness you spread keep returning to you. 

March 6……..Redmond No. 204 & Juniper No. 229 

March 8……..Rose City No. 170..unconfirmed 

March 10……Pioneer Area Meeting..Roseburg No. 41 

March 13……Hillsboro No. 54 

March 23-25..Northwest Odd Fellow & Rebekah 

           Association..British Columbia 

March 31……Vineyard Area Meeting..Rainbow No.212 
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JOYCE CLARK Editor 

POSTMASTER, change of address should be sent to  

OREGON PACIFIC ODD FELLOW 
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ALL NEWS ARTICLES, ADDRESS CHANGES, DELETIONS AND SUBSCRIPTIONS  

SHOULD BE ADDRESSED TO:  OREGON PACIFIC ODD FELLOW 

3202 SE Holgate, Portland, OR 97202  E-mail: assistant@oregonioof.org 

THE DEADLINE FOR ALL OF THE PRECEDING IS RECEIPT  AT THE ABOVE  
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Matriarchs, Patriarchs, one and all, 

     I am saddened by the death of Past 

Grand Matriarch and Treasurer Pat 

Anderson.   

     I am sorry I didn't get an article in 

last months news letter. 

     I have made my reservation at the Inn at Seaside for 

the convention and have started working on the 

program. I just wish a Fairy Godmother would do it for 

me … 

     I'm not good at that sort of thing... I have yet to get 

my visitations completed. 

     Valentine's Day will have passed and St. Patrick will 

be the big event for March. I do enjoy corned beef and 

cabbage. 

     I pray all our members have escaped the horrible flu 

that is hitting hard this year. 

Old Rube says that Fun is a lot like Life Insurance.  The 

older you get, the more it's gonna cost you. 

 

Dora, Grand Matriarch 

     March, another month closer to 

the Encampment Session and a 

month closer to my end of Term. 

     March is also Arthritis month. 

Maybe your Encampment could 

have a coin drill or a special project 

to raise some funds to send to the Grand Scribe for the 

Arthritis fund. I am sure many of us suffer from this dis-

ease.  

     I would like to end my article with some of my 

favorites Quotes. If you have any favorite quotes make 

sure you tell me at my visitation to your Encampment or 

at Seaside. 

 “The greatest leader is not necessarily the one who does 

the greatest things. He is the one that gets the people to 

do the greatest things.” ~ Ronald Reagan 

 

“There is no limit to the amount of good you can do if 

you don’t care who gets the credit.” ~ Ronald Reagan 

  

“Facts are stubborn things”  ~ Ronald Reagan       

  

“We must reject the idea that every time a law’s broken, 

society is guilty rather than the lawbreaker. It is time to 

restore the American precept that each individual is 

accountable for his actions.”  ~ Ronald Reagan 

  

The most terrifying words in the English language are: 

I’m from the government and I’m here to help. 

~ Ronald Reagan   

 

KC Carr,  

Grand Patriarch 

May God give you, for every storm, a rainbow, 

for every tear, a smile, 

for every care, a promise, 

and a blessing in each trial. 

For every problem life sends,  

a faithful friend to share, 

for every sigh, a sweet song, 

and an answer for each prayer. 
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Brothers and sisters, 

      I hope everyone survived the 

freezing weather and snow that we 

just recently had. I'm sure we will 

all be happy for spring to arrive. I 

know I will be.  

     Lodge secretaries if you could please take a moment 

and see that your packet have arrived. In those packets 

you will find your Lodge recommendation for District 

Deputy Grand Master as well as the forms to let us 

know who your Lodge has elected as a lodge Deputy 

for the ensuing term.  Also in the packet you will find 

the Representative Certificate forms. The white 

Representative Certificate forms are to be filled in and 

mailed back to the Grand Lodge office. The gold 

Representative Certificate forms are to be filled out by 

the lodge secretary upon electing your representatives 

for the Grand Lodge. These gold certificate forms will 

then be given to the Representative you have elected 

for Grand Lodge. I have also included a letter so that 

you know how many Representatives you are allowed 

to send to Grand Lodge Sessions. This gold certificate 

form is for the elected representative to take to Grand 

sessions.  Each representative shall have one of those 

gold certificate forms. 

     Also in the packets I have included the 2017 Code 

Book  changes for the Sovereign Grand Lodge General 

code of laws. There is an invoice accompanied with 

this so please send your check to the Grand Lodge as 

soon as possible.  

     In this edition you will find the Grand Lodge 

registration form. Please remember use one form per 

person. Do not include another person when 

registering. We need separate forms for our accounting 

purposes. Please register as soon as possible this helps 

us in planning our sessions. 

     I am asking all of the Lodges to please give us 

feedback about how they feel we can improve the 

annual online report. We have been told by many that 

they really liked how it balanced out the ending 

amount. We are confident that the forms we have 

online are the easiest way for you to complete your 

report.   If you did not know it, the links for your 

annual report are still               Continued on page six... 

     March is Arthritis month so this 

may be a good time for your lodge to 

do a special fundraiser to support this 

project of our Order.  

     Thank you to all of the lodges 

who have turned in their District 

Deputy recommendat ions,  Lodge Deputy 

recommendations and your Delegate slips. I truly 

appreciate how prompt you are. If you have not returned 

your recommendations and slips please get those in right 

after your first meeting in March. It will make planning 

for sessions so much easier.   

     District Deputy Presidents please remember to turn in 

your State of the Order Reports.  The State of the Order 

committee needs those reports to be able to write their 

report. 

     At our sessions in Seaside we will be electing a 

President, Vice President and Warden. We will also be 

electing a Secretary, Mary Houle’ is eligible for re-

election; a 3-year trustee, Donna Blades is eligible for re

-election; a 3-year Jesse T. Jones Park Board member, 

and a 3-year Friendship Fund Board member, Liz 

Adams is eligible for re-election; 4-year term Holgate 

Board.  If you are interested in one of these positions 

please contact one of the Executive Board members to 

learn what the responsibilities are for the position you 

are interested in. It is important to find out what you 

need to know and do when in office.  

     The registration forms for sessions will be out soon 

so be sure to sign up for our sessions and come see what 

we do. I look forward to renewing friendships and 

making new ones at our sessions and know that all of 

you do too.  

 

In Friendship, Love and Truth, 

Mary Houle’, Secretary 

Rebekah Assembly of Oregon 

May joy and peace surround you, 
contentment latch your door, 

and happiness be with you now, 
and bless you evermore. 
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Grand Lodge Secretary………………………..(503) 236-9300 

 Cell…………………………………..(503) 319-5159 

 E-mail ………….…..grandsecretary@oregonioof.org 

 Website…………………..http://www.oregonioof.org 

Grand Master………………………….thehun44@comcast.net 

              Phone…………………………………(503) 830-9293 

Rebekah Assembly President……………...bfspence@aol.com 

 Phone………………………………...(503) 580-2547 

Rebekah Assembly Secretary…………….Cell (541) 556-7426 

 Home ………………………………..(541) 942-9341 

 E-mail……………………….lemahoule@yahoo.com 

Oregon Pacific Odd Fellow………...assistant@oregonioof.org 

Jesse Jones Campground……………………...(541) 997-7546 

               E-mail…………………..oddfellowspark-j@live.com 

May your troubles be less and  

your blessings be more and nothing  

but happiness come through your door 

Continued from page 5, Grand Secretary: available for 

your viewing throughout the year.   We simply have 

shut down the editing fields of your link by protecting 

the sheets. I would like to thank David Scheer, our GL 

IT Committee member who has taken considerable time 

working to better the reports and working with me to 

ensure accuracy.  

     I would also like to thank Kevin Guilford and his 

wife Karen for continually updating the Grand Lodge 

website. 

     It is my hope that we will see more Representatives 

this year at Grand sessions. Too many times I hear some 

members speak of how they do not like this or that about 

our rules, especially when it comes to annual reports. I 

had one Lodge Secretary inform me that they do not 

have enough information before the January 31 deadline 

to complete the annual online report. This I am in 

disagreement with. With today’s online ability for 

banking, I think this was not a good excuse. Remember 

if you want change you will have to step up and be that 

change. I did not make the rules we are required to 

follow, but I can, and will, guarantee you I will obey 

them. So in saying this to the Lodges who have not been 

sending Representatives, please start sending them to 

represent your Lodge in decision making and be that 

change,  and be a part of our our Grand sessions. 

      

In F L T, 

Ron Kunze, Grand Secretary  

     The Noble Order of Muscovites held Initiation at the 

Peninsula Lodge Hall.  Pictured above is Czar Heidi with 

Grand Master Gary J. Kniss who is also a Muscovite. 
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Leonard L. Arant  Bend Odd Fellow Lodge No. 218  Bend 

Gracie Halsey   Purity Rebekah Lodge No. 130  Halsey  

Gary W. Stimson  Spencer Butte Odd Fellow Lodge No. 9 Eugene 

Maxine Bevans  Hazel Rebekah Lodge No. 55  Eugene 

Marilyn Robison  Mt. Pitt Rebekah Lodge No. 167  Central Point  

 

The old Grand Secretary and Grand Secretary assistant email addresses are no longer 

stable and are defaulting. We and are no longer using orgrandsecretary@comcast.net 

Grand Secretary assistant, Melinda Walter’s old email address is also no longer stable 

and is defaulting. She is no longer using mkwalter23@comcast.net 

Please use the following email addresses to communicate with the 

Grand Lodge of Oregon IOOF. 
 

mailto:orgrandsecretary@comcast.net
mailto:mkwalter23@comcast.net
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          Eighty-fifth I.O.O.F. Pilgrimage to the Tomb of  the Unknowns  
May 4-6, 2018, Arlington, Virginia  

 

PRE-REGISTRATION AND PURCHASE OF TICKETS FORM  

ONE FORM PER PERSON  

PRE-REGISTRATION: $5.00 per person, pre-registration deadline: April 3, 2018.  

Registrations postmarked after April 3, 2018 or in-person registrations: $8.00 per person.  

 

Any questions about registration? Contact:  

Independent Order of Odd Fellows Pilgrimage Committee,  

Treasurer Wanda Smith – Phone: 1-703-590-1267 – E-mail: 0302wsmith@gmail.com  

PILGRIMAGE REGISTRATION DESK (upper lobby foyer of the Hilton Alexandria Mark Center)  

Open Friday, May 4, 3:00-7:00 P.M.; Saturday, May 5, 8:00 A.M.-4:00 P.M.; Sunday, May 6, 8:00-10:00 A.M.  

Pre-registered participants must pick up their registration envelopes which include the Pilgrimage 

badge and certificate of attendance and any pre-paid tickets as requested on this form. In-person 

registrations are accepted. Any tickets still available may be purchased.  

PLEASE PRINT OR TYPE – ONE FORM PER PERSON - (Please copy this form as needed)  

PRE-REGISTRATION DEADLINE April 3, 2018  

Name                   Phone #    E-mail  

Address  

Jurisdiction  

Highest Title you want printed on the certificate  

  

 All funds are stated in U.S. dollars and must be paid in U.S. dollars. NO REFUNDS.  

 ( ) $ 5.00 PRE-REGISTRATION FEE available until April 3, 2018, after April 3, 2018, fee is 

 $8.00  

 ( ) $ 55.00 SATURDAY PILGRIMAGE BANQUET – MUST be reserved and prepaid by April 3. 

 Unless there are canceled reservations, no additional banquet tickets will be available.  

 ( ) $ 45.00 ARLINGTON CEMETERY TRANSPORTATION TICKETS – round-trip bus from the 

 Hilton to the Visitor Center; round-trip shuttle from the visitor center to the tomb for Sunday, 

 May 6, 2018 only. Space is limited. Unless there are cancellations, last minute transportation 

 tickets may not be available.  

****NO PRIVATE VEHICLES or BUSES WILL BE PERMITTED TO ENTER THE CEMETERY AND PARK. 

PRIVATE VEHICLE AND BUS PARKING IS AVAILABLE FOR A FEE AT THE COMMERCIAL PARKING 

GARAGE AT ARLINGTON CEMETERY. NO EXCEPTIONS.  

 

Check #    Amount of check  $ 

All funds are stated in U.S. dollars and must be paid in U.S. dollars.  

Make checks payable to: Independent Order of Odd Fellows Pilgrimage Committee  

and send with this form to:  

Independent Order of Odd Fellows Pilgrimage Committee  

P. O. Box 7165, Woodbridge, VA 22195  

Phone: 1-703-590-1267 – E-mail: 0302wsmith@gmail.com 
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Jurisdiction Of OREGON 

May 15-18, 2018 

SEASIDE CIVIC AND CONVENTION CENTER 

415 First Avenue, Seaside, OR  97138 

 

PLEASE CIRCLE, CHECK, FILL IN ALL THAT APPLIES TO YOU 

ONE PERSON PER FORM       LODGE NO. 

Check…..if  Elected Grand Lodge Representative       

Check.….if  Elected Rebekah Assembly Delegate  

 

                    (CIRCLE ONE BELOW  IF ATTENDING)       

You’re Attending:  Grand Lodge Yes  /  Rebekah Assembly Yes  

Name 

Title                     

Address 

City    State      Zip 

       

(CIRCLE ONE BELOW IF ATTENDING) 

You’re Attending:  Grand Encampment Yes  /   GLEA Yes 

 

Reg. GE / GLEA, Tuesday, 15th @ 1:00 pm          @ $  5.00 

GE / GLEA Lunch, Tues. @ 12:00 noon              @ $ 20.00 

 Soup & Sandwich Buffet 

Registration GL / RA Wed.-Fri.               @ $ 15.00 

Fraternal Banquet, Wed. @ 7:00 pm  @ $ 45.00 

 Buffet: Prime Rib & Breast of Chicken  

GM’s   No-Host Breakfast, Fri @ 7am                 @ $20.00 

 Country Fixins’ Buffet 

      Total Enclosed $ 

Make Checks Payable To: 

Grand Lodge of Oregon IOOF 

3202 SE Holgate Blvd, Portland, OR  97202 

 

Make Reservations Directly With: 

       Inn at          River Inn at             City Center 

       Seaside                   Seaside        Motel 

  877-966-9190           503-717-5744   503-738-6377 

1 King     $ 84.00     1 King       $ 89.00     1 King    $ 64.00 

2 Queens $ 94.00     2 Queens   $ 99.00     2 Queens$ 74.00 

 

Mention “Grand Lodge of Oregon” for special rates 

   

 

 

Jurisdiction Of OREGON 

May 15-18, 2018 

SEASIDE CIVIC AND CONVENTION CENTER 

415 First Avenue, Seaside, OR  97138 

 

PLEASE CIRCLE, CHECK, FILL IN ALL THAT APPLIES TO YOU 

ONE PERSON PER FORM       LODGE NO. 

Check…..if  Elected Grand Lodge Representative       

Check.….if  Elected Rebekah Assembly Delegate  

 

                    (CIRCLE ONE BELOW  IF ATTENDING)       

You’re Attending:  Grand Lodge Yes  /  Rebekah Assembly Yes  

Name 

Title                     

Address 

City    State      Zip 

       

(CIRCLE ONE BELOW IF ATTENDING) 

You’re Attending:  Grand Encampment Yes  /   GLEA Yes 

 

Reg. GE / GLEA, Tuesday, 15th @ 1:00 pm          @ $  5.00 

GE / GLEA Lunch, Tues. @ 12:00 noon              @ $ 20.00 

 Soup & Sandwich Buffet 

Registration GL / RA Wed.-Fri.               @ $ 15.00 

Fraternal Banquet, Wed. @ 7:00 pm  @ $ 45.00 

 Buffet: Prime Rib & Breast of Chicken  

GM’s   No-Host Breakfast, Fri @ 7am                 @ $20.00 

 Country Fixins’ Buffet 

       Total Enclosed $ 

Make Checks Payable To: 

Grand Lodge of Oregon IOOF 

3202 SE Holgate Blvd, Portland, OR  97202 

 

Make Reservations Directly With: 

       Inn at          River Inn at             City Center 

       Seaside                   Seaside        Motel 

  877-966-9190           503-717-5744   503-738-6377 

1 King     $ 84.00     1 King   $ 89.00         1 King    $ 64.00 

2 Queens $ 94.00     2 Queens $ 99.00       2 Queens$ 74.00 

 

Mention “Grand Lodge of Oregon” for special rates 
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Bless this house, o Lord, we pray. 

make it safe by night and day. 

Bless these walls so firm and stout, 

keeping want and trouble out. 

Bless the roof and chimney tall, 

let thy peace lie over all. 

Bless the doors that they may prove 

ever open to joy and love. 

Bless the windows shining bright,’  

letting in God’s heavenly light. 

Bless the hearth a-blazing there, 

with smoke ascending like a prayer. 

Bless the people here within… 

keep them pure and free from sin. 

Bless us all, that one day, we 

may be fit, o Lord, to dwell with Thee. 

Pacific Northwest Military 

Council and Association 

March 23, 2018 

 
Meeting at the  

Chilliwack Lodge Hall 

For lodging information refer to the 

Northwest Registration Form 

Meeting starts at 9:00 am 

Lunch will be provided by 

Ruth Rebekah Lodge No. 4, cost TBA 

ODD FELLOW / REBEKAH 

NORTHWEST ASSOCIATION 

Northwest Department Council 

March 23, 24 & 25, 2018 

 

COAST CHILLIWACK HOTEL 

45920 First Avenue, Chilliwack 

British Columbia, V2P 7K1 

Phone: 604-792-5552 

 

Make room reservations directly with the 

Coast Chilliwack Hotel on or before 2/5/2018 

Reservation Code - GFC5522 

Room Rates include a continental Breakfast 

2 Double Beds -  $99 plus applicable taxes per night 

1 King size bed -  $99 plus applicable taxes per night 

   

Name & Title 

Jurisdiction 

Address 

City    zip Code 

 

Registration                               $ 18.00 

Saturday Dinner Banquet      $ 55.00 

Salads, Choice of Entrees, Desserts, Coffee or tea 

Total Enclosed                                $ 

 

Please Remit to the Canadian Interim Treasurer 

Please make Checks payable to:  

Pamela Ottas & Canadian Funds Only.   

Send to: 

Mrs Pamela Ottas 

PO Box 727 

Princeton, BC, Canada  V0X -  1W0 

on Memo Line write Northwest 

 

Pre - Registration Deadline March 1, 2018 

Late Registrations and extra $ 5.00 

 The Odd Fellows and Rebekahs spend over $7.5 

million in relief projects annually; over $490 

million since 1819. 

 The Educational Foundation provides substantial 

loans and grants to students. 

 SOS Children’s Village provides a caring home for 

orphaned children in Cambodia. 

 Living Legacy focuses on planting trees and 

enhancing our environment 

 Arthritis Research  

 Visual Research Foundation supports vision care 

and research through the Wilmer Eye Institute. 
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     Kremlin Baku, Improved Order of Muscovites, wishes to inform its members, and all 

who have as yet not entered the Domain of our Illustrious Czar, Henry S. Westbrook, that 

we are not dead, not even sleeping, but very wide awake, and that we will be in session at 

Newport, Oregon, on  Wednesday eve., May 19, at 7:30 o’clock, with a  monster parade, 

after which we expect to confer our degree on the largest class that we have had since our 

organization, many years ago.  We have instructed our Trustees to secure a lot of new 

paraphernalia and we will have it all with us. 

     Now we want every one who possibly can, to take the degree at Newport, but you will 

have to send in your names as soon as possible so that we may make the necessary 

arrangements for a hall large enough to accommodate the crowd, that is our 500 members and all the candidates, also 

that we can arrange to feed all, for we know the appetite of a newly-made Muscovite, after partaking of the Fountain of 

Youth..  So get busy boys and send to the Chronicler for your blank applications.  Fee including Life Membership only 

Ten Dollars, no dues.  Send all of your money and request for application blanks to: 

R. Osvold, Chronicler, 

I.O.O.F. Temple, 226 Alder Street, Portland, Oregon. 

April 20, 1915 



OREGON PACIFIC ODD FELLOW 

REBEKAH CHANGES 

 

3202 SE Holgate Blvd, Portland, OR 97202 

         

                     Change 

                   Dropped             Deceased 
                                                    month/day/year
     

 

Name of Member 

Old Address     

City              State    Zip 

 

New Address     

City              State    Zip 

                                 

Lodge Name 

Lodge No.                Sec. 

The Grand Lodge 

Independent Order of Odd Fellows 

3202 SE Holgate Blvd. 

Portland, OR 97202 

 

Change Service Requested 

LODGE CARD UPDATE 
Include Area Code in Telephone Numbers 

SEND TO GRAND LODGE: 3202 SE Holgate Blvd, Portland, OR, 97202 

E-MAIL: mkwalter23@comcast.net 

Lodge Name                  Lodge # 

Meeting Place Address 

Meeting Days 

Meeting Time  Recess Months Of 

Lodge E-mail: 

Noble Grand’s Name 

Phone (         )  E-mail 

Secretary’s Name 

Phone (         )  E-mail 

SEND MAIL TO: (Mailing Address for Lodge Business):  

Lodge & Secretary Name 

Street or PO Box 

City         State                Zip 
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Permit # 2200 


